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I. 7:00 p.m. Call to Order Regular Village Board Meeting

II. Pledge of Allegiance

III. Roll Call

IV. Certification of Oath – Appointed Police Chief

V. Approval of Minutes

                    1.)  June 10, 2009

VI. Financial Statement

       1.)   June 2009 Financial Statement; Summary Revenue / Reports

VII. Approval of Bills

1.) June 2009 PrePaids

2.) June 2009 A/P

3.) Badger Service Renewal / Other Possible Options

VIII. Clerk’s Report

1.) Update on Ameren / Street Lights in Senica Manor

2.) Plaques for Street Lights

IX. Maintenance Department 

1.) Information for help in the development of Water Meter Rates

2.) Department Assessment and Update

X. Engineer’s Report

1.) 2864 E. 777th Rd. – Degrush – update on water run off

2.) Update on staking Village Entry Signs

3.) Update on Flood Inspections for properties affected by flooding

4.) Update on future dedication of Public Improvements from IDI

XI. Attorney’s Report

1.) Summary of Planning Commission / Public Hearing regarding Petition of August Hill- Sign Variance

2.) Consideration of amending Zoning Ordinance/ granting Special Use regarding Petition of David Ramos to construct new home

3.) Consideration of Ordinance Vacating Village alley upon Petition of Rita Louise Ricci

XII.    Finance Liaison

1.) LaSalle County Historical Society Donation

2.) New York Says Thank You Donation

3.) Kiwanis Donation

XIII. Public Comment

XIV. Old Business

XV. New Business

XVI. Committee/Trustee’s Report

XVII. Executive Session

1.) The appointment, employment, compensation, discipline, performance or dismissal for specific employees

2.) Pending/Imminent Litigation

XVIII. Possible Action Regarding Employees / Officers

XX. Adjournment




























POSTED 7-3-09
Call to Order:  At 7:00 pm, the Board of Trustees meeting was called to order by Village President Fred Esmond who then led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call:  Present at this meeting were Village President Fred Esmond, Village Clerk Laurie Gbur, and Trustees Gloria Alvarado, Andrew Skoog, Ron Pawlak, Mary Pawlak, Kevin Stewart and Matt Jereb.  Also present were Village engineer Kevin Heitz and Village Attorney Herb Klein. 

Oath of Office:  Village Clerk Gbur administered the Oath of Office to appointed Police Chief, Mark Wren.

Approval of Minutes:  It was motioned by Trustee Kevin Stewart, seconded by Trustee Mary Pawlak to approve the minutes of the June 10, 2009 Board Meeting.



6 Yes



Motion Carried

Approval of Financial Statement:  It was motioned by Trustee K. Stewart, seconded by Trustee A. Skoog to approve the June 2009 Financial Statement and Revenue Reports.



6 Yes



Motion Carried

Approval of Prepaids:  It was motioned by Trustee M. Pawlak, seconded by Trustee K. Stewart to approve the June Prepaids.



6 Yes



Motion Carried

Approval of A/P :  It was motioned by Trustee A. Skoog, seconded by Trustee R. Pawlak to approve the June A/P Bills; excluding the invoice from Peru Greenhouse in the amount of $1070.00.



6 Yes



Motion Carried

Badger Service Renewal:  It was motioned by Trustee G. Alvarado, seconded by Trustee A. Skoog to approve the renewal of the Badger Meter Service Contract in the amount of $989.00.  Village Treasurer Bill Ciccone advised the Board of the possible options regarding the Service agreement for software support and the handheld unit that would be used in reading meters. The Badger Service renewal is on the software that is used to upload and download the data when the meters are read.  If the current unit works properly, the Village need only renew the service agreement.  However, if the unit does not work, the Village would have to invest in either a new Reader of the same type at a cost of approx. $5500.00, or a new radio-read unit at a cost of approx. $8500.00.  A radio-read unit would require the Village to invest in adapters for each installed meter to allow them to communicate with the reader.  The cost of the adapters would be $135.00 for residential meters, and up to $500.00 for commercial.

Trustee Alvarado asked why all of the meters are not installed yet, and stated that we need to get them installed and begin reading them.  President Esmond stated that we can, in fact, read the commercial meters right now, but we need to establish a rate.  
Attorney Klein said that we can bill for the commercial meters without reading the residential yet, however we can’t divide up the residential meters.  We would need to begin reading all residential at one time. The Board requested that Public Works Supervisor Doug Jakse and Engineer Heitz work on establishing a rate and report the information at the next Board meeting.  Badger renewal at $989.00.



6 Yes



Motion Carried


Clerks Report:  Village Clerk Laurie Gbur advised the Board on the Street lights in Senica Manor currently being taken over by the Village from the Township.  Ameren has sent a representative to look at the poles, assign them numbers and transfer the correct poles to the Village account.  They will advise the Village and the Township when the transfer of billing is completed; and they will provide pole numbers.

It was also brought to the Board the matter of engraved plaques to be placed on street lights on Canal Street that had been donated to the Village by residents and businesses.

Maintenance Report:  Doug Jakse gave his department assessment to the Board of Trustees. 

Yard work in Senica Manor – only a couple left to finish work that was done.

Aerators – 3 aerators are currently in need of replacement.

Radium Report-  a 40 page report was received by Mr. Jakse and he will forward a copy to Engineer Heitz and the Board for their review before the Committee Meeting on July 28, 2009.  

Effluent meter- Jakse recommended to the Board that the effluent Meter be replaced now.  It was motioned by Trustee A. Skoog, seconded by Trustee K. Stewart to approve the purchase of a new effluent meter.



6 Yes



Motion Carried

Engineer’s Report:  Engineer Heitz addressed several ongoing projects.

Degrush property-The water seems to have been diverted away from the property and is flowing off again as necessary.  Problem seems to be corrected.

Entry signs- The locates have been called in and signs should be going up soon on the Shell and Flynn properties.

Flood inspections- Information has been submitted to FEMA.  Engineer Heitz will continue to work with their computer program and will call to make sure we are still okay with the extension we were given.

IDI- The lift station does not have power.  IDI does not want to pay for electricity until they are ready to build.  The Village will hold off on accepting IDI until possibly the next Village Board meeting. 

Attorney’s Report:   Attorney Klein gave a summary of the July 2, 2009 Planning Commission meeting. 

Regarding the Petition of Mark Wenzel/August Hill Winery requesting a variance to use a sign located on the property of Bennett’s, currently displaying ‘Cajun Bait & Tackle’.  Mr. Wenzel would like to cover the sign with a vinyl material advertising his business to direct people to his downtown business establishment. Due to reasons of non-compliance with the current sign ordinance the petition failed at the Planning Commission meeting with Chairman Tom Guttilla breaking the tie vote.   

After much discussion about the sign, it was motioned by Trustee G. Alvarado, seconded by Trustee R. Pawlak to accept the summary of the Planning Commission’s decision to deny the variance by Attorney Klein. 



4 YES   (Alvarado, Skoog, R. Pawlak, Jereb)



1 Pass  (M. Pawlak)



1 No     (K. Stewart)



Motion Carried

Attorney Klein gave a summary of the July 2, 2009, Public Hearing of the Ramos Property located at 526 Division Street.  The owner of the property has requested a Special Use be granted to allow him to demolish the current home and rebuild an elevated home.  The Planning Commission voted unanimously to allow/grant a Special Use.   Trustee M. Pawlak asked if the Village has an Ordinance to Zone everything on 178 commercial.  Yes, we adopted a map and ordinance that rezoned the area as commercial.  It was motioned by Trustee K. Stewart, seconded by Trustee A. Skoog to amend the Zoning Ordinance. 09-20



6 Yes



Motion Carried

It was motioned by Trustee K. Stewart, seconded by Trustee A. Skoog to grant a Special Use regarding the petition of Mr. Ramos to construct a new home. 09-21



6 Yes



Motion Carried

Attorney Klein gave a summary in the matter of the July 2, 2009, Public Hearing of the Petition by Rita Louise Ricce to ask that the Village Vacate an alley on the south side of her property on Clark St.   Ms. Ricci agreed at the Hearing to pay for the plat/survey.  If the Village vacates the alley ½ would go to each of the surrounding property owners and they would have to work it out themselves.  Mr. Jim Vichy -703 Clark St.- expressed an opposing view to the Board in the matter.  He has been maintaining the property for 20 years and feels the property is his; however, Engineer Heitz stated that the original plat shows a 16 ft wide alley that clearly belongs to the Village.  It was motioned by Trustee A. Skoog, seconded by Trustee M. Pawlak to vacate the alley. 09-22



5 Yes (Skoog, R. Pawlak, M. Pawlak, Stewart, Jereb)



1 Pass (Alvarado)



Motion Carried

Finance Liaison:  It was motioned by Trustee M. Jereb, seconded by Trustee A. Skoog to approve the donation of $1000.00 to the LaSalle County Historical Society toward the Burgoo.   The Village will also continue to help by providing Police coverage and Garbage collection.



6 Yes



Motion Carried

It was motioned by Trustee M. Jereb, seconded by Trustee K. Stewart to approve the donation of $500.00 to New York Says Thank You.



6 Yes



Motion Carried

It was motioned by Trustee M. Jereb, seconded by Trustee M. Pawlak to approve the donation of $30.00 to the Kiwanis Club.



6 Yes



Motion Carried

Public Comment:  Tom Brown announced that Saturday, July 25, 2009 the Utica Fire Protection District would be hosting their ‘Movie in the Park’ event with refreshments.

Mark Wenzel stated that the Fireworks were great this year.  Utica does a great job!  

President Esmond agreed and said Thank You to everyone for their help.  It was a nice event.

Old Business:  None

New Business:  It was motioned by Trustee G. Alvarado, seconded by Trustee M. Jereb to refer the Sign Variance request by Senica’s Oak Ridge to the Planning Commission.



6 Yes



Motion Carried

Committee/Trustee Reports:

Trustee Alvarado:  Utica Garden Club has donated $6800.00 to the Village in the past fiscal year.



     Request of a copy of the Police Manual for her review.  Chief Wren stated that a manual has never been approved and he has 2 working copies of a Standard Operating Procedure that he is updating.  Trustee K. Stewart would also like to see a copy.

Trustee Skoog:  Will be setting up a meeting with the Utica Little League about budget and Park needs.

Trustee R. Pawlak:  Effluent Meter – has already been addressed and approved.

Trustee M. Pawlak:  Would like the Engineer to look at the driveway/whistle at Clarence Scott’s property.  Engineer Heitz will take care of.

Trustee Stewart:  Museum is asking about white lines being painted at the intersection from the Bank to Duffy’s.  Doug Jakse will look into quotes for both intersections. – Mill St/Canal St. and Mill St/Church St.

Trustee Jereb:  None

Executive Session:   At 8:55 pm it was motioned by Trustee G. Alvarado, seconded by Trustee M. Pawlak to go into Executive Session for the appointment, employment, compensation, discipline, performance or dismissal for specific employees.



All in Favor



Motion Carried

Reconvene Regular Board Meeting:  At 9:16 pm, it was motioned by Trustee M. Pawlak, seconded by Trustee K. Stewart to reconvene the Regular Board Meeting of the Village Board of Trustees.



All in Favor



Motion Carried


It was motioned by Trustee K. Stewart, seconded by Trustee R. Pawlak to eliminate the position of Assistant Chief of Police in the Village of North Utica.



6 Yes



Motion Carried

It was motioned by Trustee K. Stewart, seconded by Trustee G. Alvarado to approve the increase in the salary for the position of Police Chief in the Village of North Utica.



6 Yes



Motion Carried

It was motioned by Trustee G. Alvarado, seconded by Trustee K. Stewart to approve the appointment of Mr. Tom Brown to the position of Zoning Enforcement Officer/Building Inspector in the Village of North Utica effective July 8, 2009.



6 Yes



Motion Carried

Village Clerk Laurie Gbur administered the Oath of Office to Mr. Tom Brown for the position of Zoning Enforcement Officer/Building Inspector in the Village of North Utica.

Adjournment:  It was motioned by Trustee M. Pawlak, seconded by Trustee K. Stewart to adjourn the July 8, 2009 meeting of the Village Board of Trustees.  The next meeting will be held on August 12, 2009.

Respectfully submitted,

____________________

Laurie A. Gbur/Village Clerk

Village of North Utica
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